AFFILIATED WITH THE CANADIAN BAPTISTS OF ONTARIO AND QUEBEC CENTENNIAL PARK BAPTIST CHURCH, 11 KENNEDY ROAD, GRIMSBY, ON L3M 1E8 TELEPHONE 905-945-8932 grimsbybaptist.org

TO KNOW CHRIST TO SHOW CHRIST TO SERVE CHRIST

Sunday Dec 9, 2018 ANNOUNCEMENTS AND ACTIVITIES

Welcome and Opening Prayer

Advent Video Clip and Reading – The Harrigan Family

Announcements

Tithes and Offerings

Congregational Prayer

Centennial Park Baptist Church presents: 'Twas the Night Before Christmas

(Please join in singing as indicated during the Power Point throughout the program)

Closing Praise Go Tell It On The Mountain

Closing Prayer

ON DUTY TODAY CHILD CARE – Open to Parents KIDZ CHURCH – in service SOUND TECH – Mike B PROJECTOR TECH- Doug BLDG CHECK- Neil S NEXT WEEK CHILD CARE- To be determined KIDZ CHURCH- Andrea BLDG CHECK – Neil A SOUND TECH – Ben PROJECTOR TECH – Brent

THE WEEK AHEAD

Dec 10	6:15 – Walking Club
Dec 11	7:00 – Mission Committee
Dec 12	6:30 – Forever Faith Kingdom Christmas Special
Dec 13	6:15 – Walking Club
Dec 14	6:30 – Friday Night Youth
Dec 16	10:30 – Morning Worship

Hopeful Gifts for Change

Looking for meaningful Gift ideas this Christmas? The CBM *Hopeful Gifts for Change* catalogue is now available in the foyer! Don't forget to pick up a catalogue for your family after the worship service, or visit hopefulgifts.ca to shop online. This Christmas give the gifts of hope and change.

OUR MEALS - YOUR WHEELS THE FREEZER HAS BEEN RESTOCKED!

Some ladies in our congregation are preparing simple meals that are then frozen and available in the church freezer. If you know of a need in your neighbourhood / family circle where a meal would be helpful (sickness / new baby / passing of a loved one / surgery / etc.) please feel free to take a meal after church and deliver to the person in need. Ingredients will be listed in the meals, so you know what is there in case of allergies. If you would like to make a meal / or provide baking (muffins / cookies / loafs) please feel to join in. Just prepare in disposable containers and mark the ingredients on the packaging. They can be delivered to the church freezer in the kitchen at your convenience. Anyone can access this ministry – just open the freezer and choose what you need.

Members and friends of Centennial Park Baptist Church will gladden the hearts of 66 children somewhere in the world who will be recipients of shoe boxes filled by our church – 1 in 10 of these children will give their hearts to Christ and they in turn will lead other members of their family to Christ. On behalf of these children I say "Thank you" for your participation in this vital mission ministry.

Lois Gowans

<u>WELCOME!</u> Centennial Park Baptist welcomes all our visitors and guests today. Please take a moment to visit our Welcome Centre in the front foyer and Pick up a first-time visitor's bag and sign our Guest Book. It is great to have you here!



Join Us Today for Coffee Time and Fellowship after the morning service in our newly refinished Wolverton Hall.

Thank you to all our participants for blessing us with a joy-filled presentation this morning!

Play: 'Twas the Night Before Christmas written by Kendra Smiley

Cast:

Narrators - Laura Crawford & Taira Penner

Mrs. Mouse - Shayleen Buckingham

Angels - Vaida Allingham, Olivia DeGroat, Ashley De Silva

Piques, Rahila Penner

Shepherds - JR De Medeiros, Franklin Penner, Naomi Penner

Innkeeper - Mike Andress

Animals - Sheep: Posie MacDonald, Gabby Smees, Donkey:

Joey Smees

Mary - Abby Spencer

Joseph - Greg Pattmore

Directors - Janette Harrigan & Andrea Klassen

Assistants - Erin Allingham, Rebekah Andress, Meagan Klassen

Pianist - Helen Baker

Lighting & Sound - Mike Buckingham, Connor Harrigan, Ben

Klassen

Power Point Tech - Doug Harrigan

Song by children - Comfort & Joy

Devotional: "Comfort & Joy" - Colin Andress & Ben Klassen



FOREVER FAITH KINGDOM

EVERYONE WELCOME! This Wednesday 6:30-8pm

Centennial Park Baptist Church

Dec 12th is our special Christmas FFK night – we will be having a fun night together of carols, cider, hot chocolate, snacks and helping make baskets together to be delivered over Christmas.

Ministry to Moms and Dads: Nursery Helpers Needed! CPBC



could use your help Sunday mornings to look after our babies and toddlers so moms and dads can have a chance to focus on God and listen to the service uninterrupted. Helpers rotate weekly so volunteer time is about once a month. If you're willing to bless our families of small children in this way, please speak to Tracy DeGroat or message the church at office@grimsbybaptist.org



The Mitten Tree is up by the front door. Please help us decorate the tree with hats, gloves, and mittens for those in need this winter. Items will be donated to FACS. Together we can give the gift of warmth!

Address Updates:

Rev. Stan Grummett can be reached at: sgrumme@gmail.com

Also, for those who have been asking here is Daniel Kinchlea's address, so you can send a card of encouragement to him and his family:

Chris and Will Kinchlea (Daniel)

1754 Attawandaron Rd.

London On.

N6G 3N1

Performing Arts @ Mountainview Church invites you to **CHRISTMAS AT THE NOON HOUR:** Join us for a quiet moment of reflection, peace and joy on December 12th with organist Ernie Termorshuizen and December 19th with organist Peter Ravensbergen, as they present the inspiring music of the Christmas season. The busy bustle of life and the commercialism of Christmas often leaves little time for reflection, to consider what the season is really all about. We invite you to do so by taking some time during your noon hour break. Come and hear the inspiring music of the Christmas season. Go back to work relaxed and refreshed, ready to celebrate the true meaning of the season. Free - no admission fee. 290 Main Street East, Grimsby www.mountainviewcrc.org



This Christmas you can help protect a child in poverty from sexual exploitation by contributing to an educational sponsorship for them. You can be a part of the work that Mighty Oaks Global Initiatives is

doing in Thailand. Check out the MOGI gift catalogues at the back of the church or the bulletin board in the hallway for more information on sponsorship, gifts and donations for the building fund. Thank you.

The NACE Annual Fall Drive is in full swing! Thanks to our supporting community for the response to our mailing and calls so far! Please remember NACE in your prayers as we continue to inspire students to love, learn, and lead together in God's world! If you need information on charitable giving opportunities, please contact John Knox Christian School at 905-643-2460 or Covenant Christian School at 905-957-7796 or visit www.nace.ca - Support/Donate Now.



Sew on Fire will be closing for the holidays on Monday December 17/2018 and will reopen on Monday Jan 14/2019. Please pray about your part in Sew on Fire and thank you for praying for us. Come for a visit! I'd love to show you our

operation. Donations can be made on line on our web site www.sewonfire.com or please send cheques to:

Sew on Fire Ministries 240 Applevale Crt Burlington, ON L7L 2B9